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HEAD OF SCHOOL'S MESSAGE

Dear families, | hope this third edition of our academy Newsflash finds you and your family safe and well. As Cycle 3 is in full swing,
we are extremely proud of our students who have demonstrated our academy values of hard work, independence and enjoyment
across all aspects of academy life this cycle.

I would like to give a special mention to all Year 6 students who have successfully completed their SATs assessments with pride and
resilience; all staff are extremely proud of their mature attitude and commitment to their learning. Year 4 students have relentlessly
mastered their timetables throughout the year and are sitting their Multiplication Checks in the coming weeks. Year 1 students are also
on track to exceeded national expectations for their Phonics Screening Check results coming up later this month. Well done
everybody!

We would like to welcome two new members of staff to the academy: Ms Zubair who is now part of our teaching team and Ms Khalig
who will be providing additional support to students as part of our associate staff. Next term we also say goodbye to Mrs Igbal who
has started her maternity leave. We wish her and her family good health and look forward to her return in the new academic year. We
also say goodbye to Mr Butt who has now completed his Initial Teacher Training with us and will be starting his career in teaching.

There will be some temporary changes to leadership in the next academic year 25-26, as | will be going on maternity leave at the
beginning of the next academic year and returning in July 26. Miss Steele will remain as Principal for both Dixons Music and Dixons
Trinity, Mrs Payton (currently Vice Principal) will be stepping into the role of Head of School (Acting) and Mrs Littlewood (currently
Assistant Principal) will be taking on Mrs Payton's current role as Vice Principal (Acting) with a remit for inclusion. All staff involved in
this transition have had a thorough handover and the academy will be in excellent hands whilst | am away.

The Academy has been involved with several national and international projects this cycle. We have hosted the National Schools
Network, where our teaching staff took part in filming about how Dixons has supported their unconventional routes into teaching. KS1
students havetaken part in the Fun Moves Gross-Motor Screening, which is a trial which helps to identify children within our school
who are struggling with their motor skills and aims to provide them with support through interventions designed alongside
Occupational and Physiotherapists to adapt activities usually used in clinics for schools to use in PE lessons, classroom movement
breaks and playtimes. Year 5 students have also taken part in the Progress in International Reading Literacy Study (PIRLS) study that
takes place every five years and gathers data from over 60 countries, including England. PIRLS looks at the reading skills of 9-
10-year-olds around the world. The results are used by our government, and governments from around the world, to improve their
education systems. Please can | pass on my thanks to all staff and students involved in supporting the wider education sector.

Thank you to everyone who has supported any of the events that have taken place in Cycle 3. Some highlights so far include: Year 3's
performance of ‘The Bee Musical’; Year 3 Sleepover; Year 4 residential to Cliffe House; Cave Bus; Year 1's Showcase and the Year 5
Linking Schools Project. Students and families have taken also part in the DMP's Race For Life where £3036 was raised for Cancer
Research UK. Thank you to anyone who sponsored a student and to anyone who has supported these events! There are still many
more enrichment activities planned to take place before the end of this academic year.

Yours faithfully,
Mrs Morrissey

Upcoming Events
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2 June - Startof Term 6 18 July 2025 at 12pm- End of Term 6 (all students)
2%4 July - DMP Trapsition days 29 August 2025 - Term 1 begins (Years 1-6 only)
15 July, 2025 _ear 6 Last Day (finish 2:30pm) 29 August - 5 September 2025 - EYFS Settling In
Sessions (by appointment)
16 July &7 July 2025 =" Year 6 Dream Talks (by
appointment)
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ATTENDANCE AND PUNCTUALITY

Please be reminded of our academy target of 97% for attendance and punctuality. Appointments, family occasions and holidays should
be booked outside of term time or after school wherever possible. Our Attendance team, will be in touch to highlight any instance
where attendance or punctuality has become a concern. Please support your child to arrive promptly and attend school every day.
More information can be found in our Attendance What to Do for Families, which can be found on our academy website.

SINGING IN THE COMMUNITY

The music team have been working hard to share the joy of music with our local community. Before the break, students visited St
Luke's Hospital in Bradford to provide some joy to patients and staff members by performing at their Easter event, as part of their
singing in the community initiative. The hospital staff really appreciated the dose of joy in their busy workday, and patients were
delighted to have been able to listen to such beautiful singing!

THE DIXONS CUP

The Dixons Cup competition has been full of participation from primary and secondary academies. DMP students have enjoyed many
sporting and enrichment focused competitions including a maths competition, football and dodgeball tournaments, athletics
tournaments, and many more events that have brought joy to so many of our students. We are proud to currently be at the top of the
primary league table with 550 points. We'd also like to give a big thanks our one of our Year 5 students who received 100 points for
Team DMP by entering the Dixons Cup music competition as a solo percussionist. Upper Key Stage 2 students are currently working
hard in PE lessons in the hope to qualify for our athletics team, who will be competing in the first ever trust wide sports event for both
primary and secondary students at the Regional Athletics Arena in Manchester, which will see almost 1000 Dixons students coming
together to compete. Keep up the hardwork Team DMP!

EID-UL-ADHA

We have had several families ask about Eid closure dates in June. We can confirm that the academy will be closed on Friday 6 June
to all students. Should these differ to when families are celebrating Eid, please submit a leave of absence form and this will be
authorised for religious observance as usual. Eid parties and activities will be taking place in form classes on students’ return to the
academy on 9 June and students may wear non-uniform on this day.

ADDITIONAL FUNDING

You could be entitled to support towards the cost of uniform and school expeditions. This is called pupil premium funding (PP). To
benefit from this entitlement, you must fill in a free school meals and school clothing allowance form. The school receives extra money
for students who are eligible for free school meals; this amounts to an extra £6000 per child over their time at primary school. Other
funding is also available to families eligible for pupil premium plus (PPP) or service premium plus (SPP) if a student is recorded on
school records as: ceased to be looked after through adoption; ceased to be looked after through special guardianship order (SGO);
ceased to be looked after through residence order (RO); ceased to be looked after through child arrangement order (CAQ); ceased to
be looked after through adoption from state care outside England or Wales; part of a service family delivering the armed service
covenant. This extra funding can have a significant impact on a student’s learning, so please check your entitlement and speak to a
member of our leadership team.

WRAPAROUND CARE

We are mid-way through the pilot of the DFE led Early Adopters Programme which enables the 750 schools involved to trial a
universally accessible free breakfast provision for 30 minutes before the start of the school day and are please to announce that this
will continue into the next academic year. Our free provision runs from 8:00am - 8:30am and places must be pre-booked through
Parent Pay in the usual way, to ensure that the staffing ratios can be met. If demand is higher than anticipated, your child's name will
be added to a reserve list whilst staffing ratios are adjusted and increased, you will then be informed when the next space has
become available. Please note that breakfast will still remain available for all students from 8.20am as usual. Our 7:45am Early
Starters option, will continue alongside the Early Adopters Programme, for a fee of £1 per day and afterschool clubs will continue to
run in the same way as this academic year.

LOST PROPERTY

Please ensure all belongings are clearly labeled and check our lost property bin for any missing items on a regular basis. Lost
property is located in the foyer and remains there until the end of each half term. Once per cycle, any uncollected items (without
names) will be offered to families for a small donation, which will go towards school funds. Please ensure that all lost property is
collected before the summer break.
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Dear families, I hope this third edition of our academy Newsflash finds you and your family safe and well. As Cycle 3 is in full swing, we are extremely proud of our students who have demonstrated our academy values of hard work, independence and enjoyment across all aspects of academy life this cycle. 

I would like to give a special mention to all Year 6 students who have successfully completed their SATs assessments with pride and resilience; all staff are extremely proud of their mature attitude and commitment to their learning. Year 4 students have relentlessly mastered their timetables throughout the year and are sitting their Multiplication Checks in the coming weeks. Year 1 students are also on track to exceeded national expectations for their Phonics Screening Check results coming up later this month. Well done everybody!  

We would like to welcome two new members of staff to the academy: Ms Zubair who is now part of our teaching team and Ms Khaliq who will be providing additional support to students as part of our associate staff. Next term we also say goodbye to Mrs Iqbal who has started her maternity leave. We wish her and her family good health and look forward to her return in the new academic year. We also say goodbye to Mr Butt who has now completed his Initial Teacher Training with us and will be starting his career in teaching.

There will be some temporary changes to leadership in the next academic year 25-26, as I will be going on maternity leave at the beginning of the next academic year and returning in July 26. Miss Steele will remain as Principal for both Dixons Music and Dixons Trinity, Mrs Payton (currently Vice Principal) will be stepping into the role of Head of School (Acting) and Mrs Littlewood (currently Assistant Principal) will be taking on Mrs Payton's current role as Vice Principal (Acting) with a remit for inclusion. All staff involved in this transition have had a thorough handover and the academy will be in excellent hands whilst I am away.

The Academy has been involved with several national and international projects this cycle. We have hosted the National Schools Network, where our teaching staff took part in filming about how Dixons has supported their unconventional routes into teaching. KS1 students have taken part in the Fun Moves Gross-Motor Screening, which is a trial which helps to identify children within our school who are struggling with their motor skills and aims to provide them with support through interventions designed alongside Occupational and Physiotherapists to adapt activities usually used in clinics for schools to use in PE lessons, classroom movement breaks and playtimes. Year 5 students have also taken part in the Progress in International Reading Literacy Study (PIRLS) study that takes place every five years and gathers data from over 60 countries, including England. PIRLS looks at the reading skills of 9–10-year-olds around the world. The results are used by our government, and governments from around the world, to improve their education systems. Please can I pass on my thanks to all staff and students involved in supporting the wider education sector. 

Thank you to everyone who has supported any of the events that have taken place in Cycle 3. Some highlights so far include: Year 3's performance of 'The Bee Musical'; Year 3 Sleepover; Year 4 residential to Cliffe House; Cave Bus; Year 1's Showcase and the Year 5 Linking Schools Project.  Students and families have taken also part in the DMP's Race For Life where £3036 was raised for Cancer Research UK. Thank you to anyone who sponsored a student and to anyone who has supported these events! There are still many more enrichment activities planned to take place before the end of this academic year.
 
Yours faithfully, 
Mrs Morrissey
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15 July 2025 – Year 6 Last Day (finish 2:30pm)



16 July & 17 July 2025 – Year 6 Dream Talks (by appointment)
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	Newsflash2: ATTENDANCE AND PUNCTUALITY
Please be reminded of our academy target of 97% for attendance and punctuality. Appointments, family occasions and holidays should be booked outside of term time or after school wherever possible. Our Attendance team, will be in touch to highlight any instance where attendance or punctuality has become a concern. Please support your child to arrive promptly and attend school every day. More information can be found in our Attendance What to Do for Families, which can be found on our academy website.

SINGING IN THE COMMUNITY
The music team have been working hard to share the joy of music with our local community. Before the break, students visited St Luke's Hospital in Bradford to provide some joy to patients and staff members by performing at their Easter event, as part of their singing in the community initiative. The hospital staff really appreciated the dose of joy in their busy workday, and patients were delighted to have been able to listen to such beautiful singing!

THE DIXONS CUP
The Dixons Cup competition has been full of participation from primary and secondary academies. DMP students have enjoyed many sporting and enrichment focused competitions including a maths competition, football and dodgeball tournaments, athletics tournaments, and many more events that have brought joy to so many of our students. We are proud to currently be at the top of the primary league table with 550 points. We'd also like to give a big thanks our one of our Year 5 students who received 100 points for Team DMP by entering the Dixons Cup music competition as a solo percussionist. Upper Key Stage 2 students are currently working hard in PE lessons in the hope to qualify for our athletics team, who will be competing in the first ever trust wide sports event for both primary and secondary students at the Regional Athletics Arena in Manchester, which will see almost 1000 Dixons students coming together to compete.   Keep up the hardwork Team DMP! 

EID-UL-ADHA 
We have had several families ask about Eid closure dates in June. We can confirm that the academy will be closed on Friday 6 June to all students. Should these differ to when families are celebrating Eid, please submit a leave of absence form and this will be authorised for religious observance as usual. Eid parties and activities will be taking place in form classes on students' return to the academy on 9 June and students may wear non-uniform on this day. 

ADDITIONAL FUNDING
You could be entitled to support towards the cost of uniform and school expeditions. This is called pupil premium funding (PP). To benefit from this entitlement, you must fill in a free school meals and school clothing allowance form. The school receives extra money for students who are eligible for free school meals; this amounts to an extra £6000 per child over their time at primary school. Other funding is also available to families eligible for pupil premium plus (PPP) or service premium plus (SPP) if a student is recorded on school records as: ceased to be looked after through adoption; ceased to be looked after through special guardianship order (SGO); ceased to be looked after through residence order (RO); ceased to be looked after through child arrangement order (CAO); ceased to be looked after through adoption from state care outside England or Wales; part of a service family delivering the armed service covenant. This extra funding can have a significant impact on a student’s learning, so please check your entitlement and speak to a member of our leadership team.

WRAPAROUND CARE
We are mid-way through the pilot of the DFE led Early Adopters Programme which enables the 750 schools involved to trial a universally accessible free breakfast provision for 30 minutes before the start of the school day and are please to announce that this will continue into the next academic year. Our free provision runs from 8:00am – 8:30am and places must be pre-booked through Parent Pay in the usual way, to ensure that the staffing ratios can be met. If demand is higher than anticipated, your child's name will be added to a reserve list whilst staffing ratios are adjusted and increased, you will then be informed when the next space has become available. Please note that breakfast will still remain available for all students from 8.20am as usual. Our 7:45am Early Starters option, will continue alongside the Early Adopters Programme, for a fee of £1 per day and afterschool clubs will continue to run in the same way as this academic year.

LOST PROPERTY
Please ensure all belongings are clearly labeled and check our lost property bin for any missing items on a regular basis. Lost property is located in the foyer and remains there until the end of each half term.  Once per cycle, any uncollected items (without names) will be offered to families for a small donation, which will go towards school funds. Please ensure that all lost property is collected before the summer break.
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